New York State Rep.

New York State Senator

DEMOCRACY MATTERS

July 29, 2010
Dear ????:
We are a group of concerned students from Colgate University worried about the role of money in politics. We are firm in our conviction that campaign finance reform is vital to reducing this threat to our democratic system. Many students feel distanced from the political process in our state, and in the nation at large. We, as students, feel effectively locked out of the political process, as do too many others in our democracy. As such, we came together to create DEMOCRACY MATTERS in an effort to encourage campaign finance reform, to reach out to our New York State representatives and ensure that they recognize the effrontery to the democratic process in our country. Indeed, the growing sense of political apathy and frustration among student populations across the country can be tied directly back to the lack of support by elected officials for campaign finance reform.  

As an elected representative, we have entrusted you with the responsibility of ensuring both openness and equal opportunity to participate in government. A famous political satirist made the observation that although "All men are created equal", some men are more equal than others. He could not have understood how the truth and power of his statement applies to the campaign finance system today. We have identified campaign finance reform as the pivotal issue that could not only revitalize the spirit of democracy in the United States, but also to re-engage the citizenry.

Politicians so often speak of national unity, an America that engages and represents all citizens. DEMOCRACY MATTERS contends, however, that true unity will be impossible until politics is made accessible to anyone qualified and willing to run for office. And several groups, including students, have been marginalized -- national election records showing conclusively that these groups consistently have the lowest voter turnouts. Further, it is clearly evident that these same groups are underrepresented in government. We believe that money translates into access, and that threshold alone bars many of us from competing fairly in politics. Democracy was not meant to be exclusive, an arena closed to all but the wealthy and the privileged; on the contrary, it was meant to be all-inclusive.

As college students, we feel that it is our responsibility to encourage you  to restore equality, fairness, and above all inclusion back into our democracy, not only in rhetoric, but in action. It is our sincere hope to revive a spirit of activism beyond our college community to the citizens of New York. As such, we submit to you a petition signed by 429 Colgate students and other members of the community who have joined us on our quest. Irving Kristol put it best when he said, "Democracy does not guarantee equality of conditions - it only guarantees equality of opportunity." That is all we ask for. We look to you for leadership on the pivotal issue of campaign finance reform. 

The members of DEMOCRACY MATTERS look forward to meeting with you in your office in Albany to further discuss this matter. 
Students for Clean Elections

